

July Meeting Highlights

Twenty-eight Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the July 8th luncheon meeting. Bill Porter recognized the following individuals: David Atkinson, Eastman Chemical (Chair of Three Rivers Pollution Response Council; Steve Grossarth of Madison Coal & Supply Company and CDR Rich Timme.   
Before the meeting, Bill Porter covered the following items from the July 7th Board of Directors Meeting:

· The organization is financially sound

· The Man Overboard Seminar is scheduled for July 23, 2009 at the Floreffe Fire Hall

· Fall legislative visit information will be emailed to the membership soliciting volunteers.

· The Education Committee will be resending a five-question survey to the membership in order to obtain input regarding employee recruitment needs.

Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme reported on the following:

· Thanks were extended to the Port for the warm welcome shown to CDR Timme since his arrival.
· The Three Rivers Regatta provided a great opportunity to review crews and procedures.  Feedback from industry is welcome to help facilitate future events. 

· The last day of operation at the TWIC Greentree site will be Tuesday, July 14th. It will be closed for the move on Wednesday, July 15th, and open for business at the new location on Thursday, July 16.   The new address is:



Pittsburgh EMSI

2500 Baldwick Road, Suite 260

Pittsburgh, PA 15205

· Towing Vessel Regulations were expected at the end of July.  Information will be forwarded when made available.

· The concurrent closure of the Emsworth & Dashields Lock & Dams is underway and appears to running smoothly.

· Coast Guard representatives will be in attendance at the upcoming Man Overboard seminar.  

· The Area Maritime Security Committee and G-20 Maritime Security Subcommittee will be conducting planning meetings for the upcoming G20 Summit.  Input from the Navigation Committee and industry representatives will be sought in regards to maritime security aspects.  Industry should be prepared for river security zones and some closures are definitely possible.  

Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
The concurrent closure of Emsworth and Dashields main lock chambers is underway.  The Corp report included the point of contact listing for this operation.  Dave Sneberger will serve as the LockMaster along with WAP member volunteers and the communication center is operating on a 24-hour basis.  Timothy Fudge from the Nashville District will be serving as the Acting Deputy Chief of Operations.  He will maintain this post through December 3, 2009.
PIANC is also sponsoring an “Empty Emsworth Tour” on Thursday, July 16, 2009 from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. at a cost of $20 per person for lunch.  Anyone interested in attending this event should contact Karen Auer by Friday, July 10th at 412-395-7106 or Karen.L.Auer@usace.army.mil.

National Weather Service
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville reported on the following:

· Congratulations were extended to JD Fogarty for successful assistance with the annual Three River Regatta.  The Port sponsored the “Anything that Floats” events in an effort to educate the general public on the importance of the locks and dams not only for commercial but recreational purposes.

· Mary Ann Bucci and Rex Woodward will be reviewing 2 investment justifications for Port Security applications.

· The grant application for $3.8 million in stimulus monies that would aid in the repowering boat engines was submitted.  This was promoted as a way to reduce pollution emission.  Unfortunately, the Port was not selected to receive any of these monies but was encouraged to resubmit this fall.  However, the Port expects to get CMAQ funding for the same purpose next year. Thanks to all who helped on that project.

· The Port extended thanks to CDR Timme for him taking time to meet with Carnegie Mellon University students.  These students are working on a practicum entitled, “Wireless Waterway”.  This project would provide mariners constant internet contact which should improve and increase communication possibilities on the rivers.

· The Energy & Water Development Subcommittee has submitted the following preliminary budget figures as follows:

*
Emsworth
$25 Million

*
Emsworth/Dashields/Montgomery Study
$1.25 Million

*
Lower Mon Project
$6M (Efficiency amount was $92M)

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff reported on the following:

· The Command Center is up and running for the concurrent closure and delays at this point have been minimal.
· Eunice is still seeking volunteers to assist in managing the queue during the Emsworth/Dashields concurrent closure. An effort is being made to have representatives from various companies in order to avoid any appearance of conflict.
· The committee has reached a preliminary compromise on the Fox Chapel permit application.  
Legislative Committee Report
Dave McQuiston provided the following report:

· An edict was issued by the subcommittee regarding the Inland Waterways Trust Fund insolvency.  Legislature must be pursued to deal with this insolvency and methods such as a lockage fee or increase in the diesel fuel tax are being considered.  There has been solidarity in Industry and Congress in an effort to reject the lockage fee concept and permit a more reasonable proposal through the combined efforts of industry and the Army Corps of Engineers. Significant funding is required in the near future to again provide for efficient funding of the critical lock and dam projects in our region.

· Fall legislative visits to local offices will be conducted due to the critical need to maintain focus on the lock and dam funding and Trust Fund issues.  This will provide opportunity for members that are unable to make the annual Washington DC trip to participate in the process.  An email soliciting volunteers will be sent to the membership in the near future.

Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek was unable to attend the meeting.  However, Bill Porter did report on one item from the committee:
· The House Subcommittee on Coast Guard and Maritime Transportation introduced a bill entitled, “The Maritime Workforce Development Act”, which would create a recruitment, training and student loan program to attract the next generation of workers to jobs in the maritime industry. The Maritime Administration (MARAD)indicated that the average age of a mariner with a Master’s license is 51, while the average age of a Chief Engineer was 50.

Speaker

Chair of the Three Rivers Pollution Response Council (TRPRC), David Atkinson, highlighted the various training programs that the group offers.  There is a strong opportunity to work together and provide various training to both organizations.  An invitation was extended to all Waterways members encouraging them to participate in any upcoming training seminars or exercises.
August Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for August 12, 2009 on the Gateway Clipper Fleet. The boat will be docked at the Delta Queen Dock.  Parking is available in what is known as the “Gold Lot” which is across from the Bettis Grille.  The boat will remain docked during the luncheon.  Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, August 6th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Gateway Clipper Fleet “Princess:
August 12, 2009 at Noon

Picnic Luncheon: 

Hot Dogs w/condiments
Oven Fried Chicken Breast

Molasses Baked Beans

Corn Cobbettes

Potato Salad

Chilled Watermelon Wedges and Apple Cobbler
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, August 6th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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